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rows, stones, -spears, iron rods and
~en bom~s 'when they moved into
the jail prem,ises to rescue the stu-
dents. With "the situation going
out of control," the services of the
n9torious Central Reserve Police were
requisitionoo. As "minimum force
was applied and the :firing was con-
trolled." (vide the Chief Minister)
only ten priooners were killed and
about 160 injuroo. While no student
was injun~d in the firing, some of
them sustained injuries in their ef-
forts to escape from the violent pri-
soners. Here. ~nds the official ver-
sion of the massacre.

Another Side
However, the General Secretary of

the Bihar State Homoeopathic Stu-
dents Union, who was in the jail
along with other students. has come
out with a different-and shocking-
version. According to him, the utter
misbehayjour with prisoners by the
authorit es like Superintendent, Jailor
and Assistant Jailor led to the
firing. He put the casualties
at 58 killed and 200 injured
against the official figure of ten
killed and 160 injured. Challenging
the official statement that the firing
was made only to rescue homoeopa-
thic students detained by the 'habitual
criminals', he said that those pri-
soners were demanding only adequate
food, clothes, medicine and other
amenities as prescribed under the jail
rules. He denied that some homo eo-
pathic studlents were injured while

T HERE has been very little dis-
cussion about the role of the

Indian bourgeoisie and the history of
Indian independence except· ph..,
rase-mongering. So serious discus-
sion, as in the paper on the Indian
bourgeoisie serialised in Frontier
(March 4, 11 and 18) is welcome.

However, the -authors admit that
the supporting material was 'mo!e or
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escaping from the clutches of the
convicts. These students were in
fact, J1e alleged, severely assaulted
with lathis and boots by constables.

The episode is only a further re-
minder of the fact that something is
basically wrong with the jail adminis-
tration in B,ihar. To kill prisoners by
the dozen, unthinkable even during
the British days, has become a rou-
tine feature. Only last year in simi-
lar incidents ,in Patna and Hazari-
bagh jails a score of prisoners were
killed-nay murdered. Apparently
there is no sanctity of human life in
Bihar jails which, oW,ingto gross cor-
ruption and inefficiency on the part
of officials, have been turned· into
a devil's island.

Complaints against the jail admin-
istration and charges of corruption
have often been aired by political
as well as ordinary prisoners. Shock-
ing exposures have been made in
course of an enquiry conducted into
the Patna jail firings. According to a
prisoners' representative, various mal-
practices committed in that jail forced
the starving prisoners to sell their
blood. Mr Ramratan Singh, the sole
member of the enquiry commission,
himself spotted a ganja shop in the
premises when he visited the jail at
the request of some prisoners. Many
journalists and lawyers were also wit-
nesses to it. In one sub-jail in Pur-
nea district, it is said, even prostitutes
are provided for favoured prisoners.

Overcrowding is a common prob-
lem in all the ·jails-most of them
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less arbitary'. Lenin pointed out, "in
order to depict the objective position
one must not take examples or iso-
lated data (in view of the extreme
complexity of the phenomena of so-
cial life it is always possible to select
any number of examples or separate
data to prove any proposition) but
the whole of the data concerning the
basis of economic life in all bellige-

Ihousing twice.as many prisoners as
,they are meant fo . lodge. In some
jails the prisoners have to sleep in
three-hour shifts. The classic exam-
ple of overcrowding in ~atna jail was
disclosed when over 100 Jana Sangh
workers arrested in connection with a
demonstration had to be set free after
several hours' because there was no
room for them. Toilet faciliQes are
practically nil and the .lavatories are

. stinking horrors. Food and clothing
meant for prisoners are sources of
income for the jail staff. The pr~son
administration never complains of
overcrowding because it is a
case of 'more~the-merrier'-the
totality of their share from the sanc-
Qoned expenses incurred on boarding
and clothing is naturally higher.

More than fifty per cent of the
prisoners rot in jails without trial for
years together. In many cases they
remain in jail for four. to five years
although the charges against them do
not warrant more than six to twelve
months imprisonment. Nobody has
cared to improve the living conditions
of persons deprived of their liberty for
periods longer than those prescribed
even llnder the laws of the land. 'the
jail administration is hand in glove
with the worst type of criminal con-
victs who act as their agents. share
alike the loot and 'enjoy facilities de-
nied to their victims inside the jail.

If the prisoners become restive a..~d
revolt against a callous government
and the corrupt and brutal jail ad-
ministration, who is to blame?

rent countries and the whole world.'
'The Indian BourgeOisie' is a striking
demonstration of an attempt to ,prove
any proposition' with 'any number o~
examples or separate data' ignoring
the 'basis of economic life' of India
in relation to imperialism. _

The authors of the paper all through
lumped all the bourgeoisie into a sin-
gle category and called them 'nation-
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role of the Chinese natiQnal bourgeoi-
sie. But here too. Mao said, 'Withl:n .
tbe national bourgeoisie there is a
section of people who have more
affiliations with foreign capital and
Chinese landed interests, .people who
constituted the Right wing. .'.' In
spite of this clear distinction by Mao
the 'Group of Students' says ~'Mao
Tse-tung in his analysi~ of the charac-
ter of the bourgeoisie of colonial and
semi-colonial countries points \out
that' and then quotes Mao, deceitfully
avoiding his analysis of the compra-
dor section of the bourgeoisie and
the right wing of the national
bourgeoisie.

The 'Group of Students' quoting
Lenin says that 'imperialism accele-
rates the development of capitalism in
the most backward countries like co-
lonies,' and concludes, on the strength
of the above quotation, that if deve-
lopment of capitalism takes place in
colonial countries, then the ~possibi-
lity of the rise of a nationalist bour-
geoisie cannot be denied'. After the
foriroulation of this hypothesis, the
authors of the paper establish that
the Indian bourgeoisie are nationalist.
This is not only misleading but also a
wrong conclusion for more than one
reason. First, here the indigenous
bourgeoisie is called nationailst bour-
geoisie. The indigenous bourgeoisie
can be nationalist or anti-nationalist
or can be both. ~If it is called national
or nationalist bourgeoisie, then the
concept will be geographical,. not poli-
.tical. Secondly, the possibility of the
rise of a nationalist or national bour-
geoisie does not necess~rily' negate the
possibility of the rise of a comprador
bourgeoisie, as has been seen in
China. Thirdly. and which is more·
important, acceleration of develop-
ment of capitalism in colonial coun- -,
tries occurred in the era of finance
capital. It signalised the fact that
the era of 'industrial capital was end-
ed and the great industrial-finance
monopolies were busy slicing up the
whole world into colonial spheres of
investment and exploitation. It sig-
nalised the fact that export of capital
to the colonial countries was replac-
ing the export of goods as th~ typical
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Misrepriesentation of Mao
The authors of the paper failed to

distinguish between the two sections
of the Indian bourgeoisie and lumped
them together. In doing so they have
grossly misrepresented and misin-
t.erpreted Mao Tse-tung. Mao Tse-
tung, quite in accord with the assess-
ment of the Communist International,
demarcated the Chinese bourgeoisie
into two distinct sections, comprador
and national, and then analysed the
character of the Chinese national bour-
geoisie, not the Chinese bourgeoisie as
a whole, as the paper wants us to be-
lieve. As such the long quotation
from Mao Tse-tung in the paper's last
instalment regarding the character and
the role of the national bourgeoisie
is a gross misrepresentation. Mao
said, 'The big local bullies, the big
gentry, the big warlords, the big bure-
aucrats and the big compradors have
long made up their minds. They have
said and are still saying that revolu-
tion (of whatever kind) is after all
worse than imperialism. They have
formed a camp of traitors ; for them
such a question as whether or not
they are to become slaves of a foreign
nation does not exist because they
have already obliterated national de-
marcation and their interests are inse-
parable (from those of imperialism
and their chief of chiefs is no other
than Chiang Kai-shek. The traitors
of this camp are sworn enemies of
the people ... They are the jackals of
imperialism.' After saying so much
about the Chinese compradors Mao-
Tse-tung analysed the cbaracter and

tim of imperialism, not willing ser-
vant, it is capable of fighting imperia-
lism "~ore determinedly and: ronsis-
tently than the compradors. The pe-
culiar feature of the national bourgeoi-
sie is that it vacillates betwe~n com-
promise with imperialism and alliance
with the revolutionary people and as
such it is sometimes pro-people and, at
other times pro-imperialist, while the
peculiar feature of the comprador is
that it does never vacillate between
the above two as it is for all time
anti-people and pro-imperialist and
an instrument of colonial rule.

,
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alists', thus introducing a geographical

. concept regarding the bourgeoisie of
a particular geograRhical territory,
complet ly ignoring the political con-
cept and political and ~onomic strati-
fications. This fundamental depar-
ture from the position of Marxism-
Leninism led the authors to wrong
conclusions. In order to avoid ambi-
guity and }i~xplicitness one has to
define compradorism and nationalism
of the colonial and semi-colonial bour-'
geoisie. The compradorial character
of the bourgeoisie is not determined
by its bigness or smallness, nor by its
industrial or trading character as
some people think. This IS deter-
mined by whether or not it has strong
and inseparable economic and politi-
cal ties with imperialism and world
imperialist economics and politics and
whether or not it can retain its in-
dependent existence without and in
spite of imperialism. The peculiar fea-
ture of the comprado rial character is
that it is not only the victim of impe-
rialism, it is as well imperialism's
willing servant while the national
bourgeoisie is only a victim of impe-
rialism, but not a willing servant,
though at times it surrenders reluc-
tantly. As a victim, the comprador
bourgeoisie of a colonial country
'!fights' against imperialism for greater
share in exploitation and policy-mak-
iJ1g administration and as a willing
servant its 'fight' sets the limit· to
semi-colonialism within the frame-
work of imperialism. This is what
is called compradorism. The compra-
dors o~ one country may have more
manoeuvrability than the compradors
of another, but the limit is semi-
colonialism.

Those sections of the bourgeoisie
are called national who have got little,
weak or no ties with imperialism and
international capital and develop

~more or less with their own national
resources and whose interests are
commensurate \broadly with the na-

,ti.onal interest and who if necessary
can ;afford a complete break with im-
perialism . in' a favourable. situation
with a favourably, all but not indepen-
dently to build an independent JIla-
tional economy. As it is oilly a vic-
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Explaining all these things .in detaIl
Mao Tse-tung refutes the theory of a
Kemalist type of revolution and the
possibility of it in China. Then he
says, 'Even though a petty KemaIist
dictatorship of the bourgeoisie did
emerge in Turkey after the First
World War and the October Revolu-
tion owing to certain specific con-
ditions (the bourgeoisie's success in
-repelling Greek aggression and the
weakness of the proletariat) there can
be no second "Turkey" with a popu-
lation of 45·0 million after World
War II .... Did not some members of
the Chinese bourgeoisie clamour for
Kemalism after the First Great Re-
volution failed in 1927 ~ But where is
the Chinese Kemal? And where are
Chinese bourgeois dictatorship and
capitalist society?' After decisively
rejecting the possibility of a Kemalist
type of revolution in colonial and
semi-colonial countries Mao Tse-tung
says what has been quoted by the
authors of the paper. Stalin, in 1927,
also most decisively demolished the
theory of the possibility and feasibi-
lity of a Kemalist type of revolution
in China land other colonial and
semi-colonial countries advocated by
Zinoviev, Radek and Trotsky. Lenin,
Stalin and Mao Tse-tung said unequi-
vocally that in the epoch of imperia-
lism and of the proletarian revolution
the.r;ewas no possibility of emergence
of an independent bourgeois State and
capitalist society in colonial and semi-
colonial countries, let ]alone an im-
perialist state. We find in the paper
an echo Qf Trotskyism again I 1J1e
'Group of Students' tries to justify the
theory of an independent bourgeois
state and a capitalist society in colo-
nial and semi-colonial countries and
calls India a capitalist society and tbe
Indian State a bourgeois dictatorship
in flagrant violation of the principles
of Marxism-Leninism.

The authors applying their pet -
theory of the Kemalist rev()lution in
India say that such revolution did not
occur merely in India. - The same is
the .situation in all the countries
whiCh em~rged politic~l1y independent
from colonial and semi-colonial bon-
dages in the. past. two decades and

feature of. wodd capItalism. As such,
the 'acceleration of development of
capitalism, on the colonial and semi-
colonial soil was the acceleration of
development of foreign capitalism, not
national capitalism, as the authors of
the paper try to impress. Whatever
natiorml capitalism developed and de-
velops in colonial and semi-colonial
countries in the -era of finance capital,
it devel<?pedand develops as a side
current, as an offshoot, not as a na-
tional current, not as a principal,
predominant trend. It is one of the
fun,damental differences between the
Marxist-Leninists and the Revisionists
of all hues.' Lenin did not only write
about the acceleration of capitalism
in the colonies in the...epoch of impe-
rialism, he also said that monopolies
in economies are not compatible with
non-monopolistic, non-violent, non-
annexionist methods in politics. Le-
nin appn,Fingly quoted Hilferding that
'finance capital does not want li-
berty, it wants domination'. This is
most important. It means capitalism
in colonial countries cannot be inde-
pendent, cannot be national capitalism,
independent of the tentacles of world
finance-capitalism. It is always con-
trolled by imperialism both politically
and economically, As such, the pos-
sibility of the rise of a servile bour-
geoisie is far greater than the possi-
bility of the rise of a nationalist or
national bourgeoisie in colonial coun-
tries. 'Finance capi~al', says Lenin,
'is such a great, it may be said, such
a decisive force in all economic and
in all international relations that it is
capable of subjecting, and actually
does subject to itself even states en-
jeying fullest political independence.'
If 'even States enjoying fullest politi-
cal independence' can be subjected
to the nower of finance capital, one
wonders how the 'Group of Students'
caDi conclude that the Indian bour-
geoisie remaining under the direct
cofonial thumb of imperialism 'from
the very beginning' had 'a monopolis-
tic position',

The authors have played a trick
in the name of, Mao Tse-tung again I
Quoting, rather, misquoting him, $ey
try tq eslablis~. that the bourgeoisie
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of the colonial countries, in the epoch
of imperialism and of the proletarian
revolution, is capable of establishing
~ independent bourgeois State.
The paper further says that if weak,
the independent bourgeois State may
degenerate into a semi-colony again
and if strong it may turn imperialist.
It says, "citing the success of the
bourgeois Kemalist revolution in Tur-
key and the emergence of the country
as a weak bourgeois State from the
old colonial rule, he [Mao Tse-tung]
pointed out, 'eventually Kemalist Tur-
key had to throw itself ~ore and
more into the hands of Anglo-French
imperialism, becoming mOre and more
a semi-colony and part of the re-
actionary imperialist world'." Un-
fortunately this is a gross and unpar-
donable distortion of Mao's quotation.
What did Mao Tse-tung actually say
and what was its political and histori-
cal implications? The section head-
ing of the quotation under reference
is 'Refutation of the theory of Bour-
geois Dictatorship', Its meaning is
clear, A section of the people, like
our 'Group of Students', was advocat-
ing that in a semi-colonial country
like China, an independent bourgeois
State and bourgeois dictatorship was
possible and feasible as was in Ke-
malist Turkey. Mao Tse-tung refut-
ed this theory in this section. He
inter alia, says, raising the question
whether an independent bourgeois
State is possible: 'Judging by the inter-
national situation, that road is blocked.
In its fundamentals. the present inter-
national situation is one of struggle
between capitalism and socialism, in
which capitalism is on the downgrade
and socialism is on the upgrade. In
the first place international capitalism
will not permit the establishment in
China of a capitalist society under
bourgeois dictatorship ... just becau~e
it is dying it is all the more depen-
dent on colonies and semi-colonies for
survival and will certainly not allow
any colony and semi-colony to estab-
lish anything like a capitalist society
under the dictatorship of it own bour-
geoisie.... ' Then he says why the
working class also will not allow the
bourgeoisie to set up dictatorship:

.J.
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where the rule of the bourgeoisie is
established. They fu,rther say that
'aU'these countries and their develop-
ments con'firm Mao Tse-tung's the-
ses'. While Mao Tse-tung says that es-
pecially after World War II, Kemalist
type of independent bourgeois State
and capitalist society in colonial and
semi-colonial countries is definitely an
impossibility, the 'Group of Students'_
finds confirmation of Mao Tse-tung's
theses in these more than 130 new
neo-colonial products passing off as
independent bourgeois States I Ac-
cording to Marxism-Leninism-Mao
Tse-tung thought, imperialism makes
alliance with domestic reaction to ex-
tend its social base of support with a
view to continuing its rule in dis-
guise which is neo-colonialism. If
there is any confirmation it is this.
The 'Group of Students' eChoes Kh-
ruslichev-Brezhnev but chants the
name of Mao Tse-tung.

Theory of Imperialist State
The group raises the question of

the possibility of 'independent bour-
geois States of colonial countries
turning into imperialist States. provi-
ded they are strong enough. rhis ques-
tion demands attention and refutation
because it is no longer an academic
question. The erstwhile colonial
oourgeoisie, with expansionist desires
is' attacking neighbouring countries.
As a' result some confusion is being
created in the minds of the people re-
garding the role of the colonial and
semi-colonial bourgeoisie. History
provides us with an example. The
Tsarist bourgeoisie stood on its feet
and threw away its semi-colonial cha-
racter by taking advantage of the
imter-imperialist contradiction and be-
carp.e imperialist: But in tOOay's inter-
national context this is not possible.
One should be reminded of Lenin's

, analysis in this regard. He said, 'an
essential feature of imperialism is the
rivalry betwen Great Powers in the
striving for hegemony i.e., for the
conquest of territory not so much
directly for themselves as to weaken
the' adversary and undermine his he-
gemony.' The erstwhile colonial bour-
geoisie acts as an instrument of a

10
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particular imperialist power to weaken
its master's adversary. This is attack
and ~onquest by proxy. This very
fact sets the limit to the colonial
bourgeoisie's' bid to be an imperia-
list power.

The 'Group of Students', when it
leaves the arena of politics and eco-
nomics and enters that of sociology,
tells' us that a society is known and
determined [ by its superstructure I
No, I am not joking. 'In any coun-
try', they write, the ruling classes
exercise political power through the
State, dOlpinate over other classes
and make a society of their own.'
Then by applying a simple rule of
three they sum up : as India is ruled
by the capitalists, Indian society is a
capitalist one and the principal con-
tradiction is between the capitalist
and proletariat. As such a socialist
revolution would be the logical con-
clusion, but the authors sensing the
pulse most intelligently avoided this
point and kept themselves busy in a
hypothetical attack on the country
by imperialism etc. However, can
political domination through the
State, which is nothing but a super-
structure-though very important and
pivotal-simply change the basic
structure of society? What is the
Marxist-Leninist view on this? In
contrast to idealism which sees the
main and determining force of so-
ciety in given social ideas, social
consciousness or politics, historical
materialism sees ,the main force
determining the character of a
social system in the mode of pro-
duction 'lof material values. I The
mode of production of material va-
lues determines the structure of so-
ciety, its physiognomy, ideas and ins-
titutions. Every society is more or
less a mixed society but the social
structure of a society is determined
by the predominant mode of pro-
duction. The authors of the paper
completely ignoring this materialist
interpretation adopted the view of
the idealists and determined the In-
dian social structure not from the
basis but from the superstructure.

The 'Group of Students' with a

view to maintaining that ·India is" a .
capitalist society and at the same
time a semi-colonial and semi-feudal
country, again chanted Mao Tse-
tung's name. The paper" says, 'Mao
himself included the bourgeois State
of Turkey after the Kemalist revo-
lution in semi-colonial countries'. It
does not stop there but says, 'Even
Russian Socialist Society (??) just
after the October revolution was des-
cribed as serni-coloi:tial by him'
[Mao Tse-tung] - Either the 'Group
of Students' has gone" crazy or Mao
Tse-tung himself. Firstly, Mao -did
not call Turkey a bourgeois state, as
Turkey at that time practically had
neither· an industrial proletariat nor
an industrial bourgeoisie: Mao cal-
led ~t a 'petty KemaIist dictator-
ship of the bourgeoisie', meaning
,that 'Kemalist revolution is a revo-
lution of the top stratum, a revolu-
tion of national merchant bourgeoi-
sie'. Seco~Iy, with the establish-
ment of the bourgeois dictatorship,
Turkey did not become a semi-colony
instantly. It 'more and more, be-
came a semi-colony'. This time and
space relation is completely ignored
by the 'Group of Students'. That
there is a process of becoming a
thing a~ that process covers time
and space, which, if not counted,
leads us to Mayabad is not known
to the idealists.

The second argument is more
queer than the lfirst. Because Mao
Tse-tung in course of explaining the
principal aspect of th.e contradiction
cited one example of China and the
other example of Russia, the 'Group
of Students' takes them to be exam-'
pIes of semi-colony, not of principal
aspect of contradictions.

(To be continued)
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